
 
 
 
 
 
Notice of Public Hearing 
 
City of Mount Vernon 
40 Public Square 
Mount Vernon, OH 43050 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT 
Todd Hill, Clerk of Council  
Phone:  740-393-9517 Fax: 740-397-6595 
 
June 21, 2024 
 

Public Hearing 
 
The Mount Vernon City Council will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, July 22, 2024 at 
6:30 p.m. in Council Chambers at City Hall, 40 Public Square, Mount Vernon, Ohio for 
the purpose of hearing public comment considering a proposal to update the City’s 
Planning and Zoning Code. In July 2021 the City Administration embarked on an effort 
to update the Code, and consultant Wendy Moeller of Compass Point Planning was 
engaged after an introduction by the Knox County Area Development Foundation. A 
Code audit was conducted, public hearings were held and themes for improvement were 
established. After several months of review, the City of Mount Vernon Planning and 
Zoning Code Public Hearing Draft and Proposed Zoning Map were published in May 
2024. A public meeting was held to present the proposal on May 9, 2024. Written public 
comment was accepted through email and an online Google Form, and a subsequent 
public hearing was held on June 6, 2024. At the close of the hearing the Municipal 
Planning Commission voted 5-0 to recommend to Council approval of the proposed 
zoning amendment for Part Eleven – Planning and Zoning Code, including the proposed 
revised official Zoning Map. Materials related to the proposal are on file with the Clerk 
of Council, 40 Public Square, Mount Vernon, Ohio for public inspection. 
 
Mount Vernon City Council 
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